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St.Michael's Village Community Group  

Minutes of AGM and General Meeting held on

       Monday 23 January 2012 at London Beach @ 7.30pm

Present:

Ken Mulholland , Lorna Mulholland,  Sandra Sutters, Andrew Bennett, Rob Solly, Jean Curteis,   David Curteis, Trevor Bingham, Mike Dewdney, Brenda Walker, Rosemary Dayborn.
Apologies:     
James Entwistle,  Liz Entwistle, Vic Cole, Marlene Cole,  Raymond Crawfurd, Brian Ladbury,  Maureen Ladbury, Helena Norfield, Robert Maltby.
AGM

Chairman’s Report for 2011

Ken gave an overview of the group’s activities and progress during the past year.  His full report is attached... See appendix 1.

Treasurer’s Report for 2011

Andrew gave his annual financial report, which will be finalised shortly and be internally audited by Rob and Mike.  This showed the current bank account with a balance of £2068.16 and a further £2,000 in the savings account. A total of £4068.16. The treasurer also retains a small amount of petty cash.
Many of the packs of Christmas Cards have now been sold and we are ¾ of the way to recovering original outlay.
Vote of Thanks
Thanks were expressed to all officers for their able work during the previous year.

Election of Officers for 2012
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GENERAL MEETING

Minutes of last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting were agreed

Village Hall Update

The recent Quiz raised £335.50 and it’s proposed that another one will be held in May. Date TBC.
As the community group also wish to hold a quiz it was suggested that perhaps we should combine forces and that the community group support the hall in every way. The hall is the biggest asset in the St Michel’s community.   KM to discuss with fellow members of the Hall Management Committee. 
ACTION - Ken
Jubilee Planning

There is so much now planned in Tenterden all during the jubilee weekend it was felt that to hold an event in St Michaels as well would tax the loyalty of residents.  Ken proposed, Rob seconded and all agreed to cancel the St Michaels celebrations and to hold an event later in the year.  Jean to notify the town Hall that the recreation ground booking for Saturday afternoon is now cancelled.

Further thought to be given to plant a tree in the recreation ground to commemorate the Jubilee.

ACTION – Jean
Sandra Sutters however suggested that instead SMVCG should join her in organising the Shirley Bassey Tribute evening planned to commemorate the Jubilee and that the proceeds be split 50/50 between air ambulance and the Community Group. This was agreed.
SMCG Quiz

See Village Hall Update.

Recreation Ground Toilets

Ashford Borough Council are proposing to close the toilets and Tenterden Town Council have intimated that they cannot afford to maintain them.  As a first objection to this proposal, a letter is to be sent to Tenterden Town Council requesting they remain open. The Recreation Ground is well used by children and by football teams.  There are no other public facilities that can be safely used in the vicinity. 








ACTION  - Jean

Village Sign Pole

The pole, which belongs to Tenterden Town Council, appears to be rotting at the bottom.  It was agreed that it should be firstly surveyed prior to a letter being sent to the council requesting repair for safety reasons.








ACTION -  Rob

Silver Surfing Initiative.

Will be happening at the Crown starting 23 February

Pass the word to any prospective silver surfers you know.









ACTION - all

Website Refurbishment

After discussion it was decided that the photos on the website should be of landscapes and businesses and that they should be viewed on rotation.  Please send any good photos to Trevor to sort and arrange to include on website.









ACTION - Trevor 

Projects

Chalk Avenue - No further progress at the moment as the letter sent requesting wooden posts at the edge of the grassy area remains unanswered.  Jean will chase a response as there are now further lorry tracks on the grass.  It was agreed there is no point in paying for insurance until vehicles can be prevented from parking.  Future possibilities include getting the posts done ourselves and planting ground cover shrubs.  The trees/bushes that are already there need work done as they obscure sight line.









ACTION - Jean

Surround for flower bed – The offer of making a new wooden surround by Chris Walker still holds but, it was decided that a quote for a wrought iron version  be obtained before giving Chris the go ahead.  Sandra volunteered to obtain a quote. This is now fairly urgent as spring will be upon us soon.








ACTION - Sandra

Tree in REC for Jubilee  

No decision made at this meeting

AOB

At the next meeting we will decide what events if any, should be held this year and when.

Christmas switch on.  We should look at the logistics of moving this to a Sunday afternoon ending with a procession to the church for a family service.

Village Hall. The group made a general commitment to help the village hall as much as possible. It’s important that this valuable facility is maintained and protected 

PACT At recent PACT meeting the matter of our 30 mph sign realised a heated discussion.  People have been used to the 40 mph for so long and there is nothing to remind drivers that the limit has changed.  A survey of what signs there are is to be made. Results to be circulated and letter to council drafted.  We should perhaps ask Kentish Express to the next meeting to discuss this matter.









ACTION – Rosemary

Also at the PACT meeting dog mess on the recreation ground was discussed. Two weeks ago Dog warden and community Officer saw dog owner not clear up after his two dogs.  He was fined £50 for each dog.

Natural Christmas tree? Mr Colin Ironside would like to know if we would like his Christmas trees for the village.  Mike, Rob and Rosemary to check them out and discuss the difficulties of felling and transportation.  Rosemary to arrange site visit.









ACTION – Rosemary

Notice boards The notice boards in the St Michaels Post Office forecourt are coming to the end of their life.  A letter to be sent to Tenterden Town Council requesting a replacement.  It was suggested one large notice board could replace the councils, the church, the WI and of course include the Community Group. The group would be happy to contribute towards the cost.  WI and Church to be contacted when a response is received from the Town Council.





















ACTION – Jean

Jubilee Shirley Bassey Tribute Sandra is organising a Shirley Bassey Tribute see Jubilee note above. Details are: - Sunday 3rd June at Tenterden club.  Tickets £15   Paula a tribute to Shirley Bassey supported by Acropolis,  8pm to Midnight

Sandra has generously offered to divide the profits between the Kent Air ambulance and the community group.

Church Quiz There will be a Church Quiz night on Saturday 31st March in the Village Hall.  £9 per head to include fish & chip supper and a bottle of wine for each team.  
Next Meeting

Monday 27th February at 7.30 p.m. -  London Beach
________________________________________________________________________________
APPENDIX 1

St. Michaels Village Community Group
Chairman’s report – 2011

As will be seen from the Treasurers report, the group has had a successful year financially, commencing 2011 with funds of £3,529.81 and ending with £4068.16. Additionally along the way we’ve acquired some minor assets resulting from the Summer Fun Day expenditure. We have no debts or liabilities excepting the annual small fee for the website domain and whatever future PL insurances we may need.

In terms of membership, whilst we seem to have lost several individuals we’ve also attracted much needed “new blood with the active number now close to 20.  During the year two of our members were publicly recognised by the former Mayor of Tenterden for their personal contribution and services towards the local community.  

We maintained our annual practice of refreshing the planter on “the triangle” with shrubs and flowers last spring thus continuing to provide a picturesque centrepiece in the heart of the village.

Our themed Caribbean Fun Day in September suffered from reduced numbers and slightly more volatile weather conditions than previous years nevertheless, the event generated a surplus towards community funding of several hundred pounds. More importantly it provided families with an enjoyable afternoon out.

Our 6th successive Christmas Lights switch-on in conjunction with St Michael and all Angels was regrettably thwarted by heavy rain. Residents and local businesses gave us great support however, and appreciated our efforts in battling against the elements.  Despite the weather conditions, we still had a reasonable turnout and the event contributed positively towards funds.  Once again and more importantly, our children weren’t denied their annual get together with Father Christmas!

2011 saw the group continue to fight for “Village Green” status in respect of Dawbourne Woods. The application despite our best efforts was unfortunately rejected by Kent County Council. We can however, take some comfort from the fact that we stood up and fought for what we believed in!

Last March we responded positively towards the Village Hall’s invitation to become more actively involved with them resulting in several of our members joining that committee. Relationships between the two groups were finally cemented in December when the current Community Group chairman was elected as Village Hall Chairman. The community website more and more incorporates news and bulletins about the hall and its events. Plans were commenced in 2011 to develop a separate page on the site devoted towards this valuable community facility. 

During the year we’ve used the website to it’s fullest and in addition  successfully launched our own Face book page which is now a vibrant and interactive form of communication with the public and in particular the younger generation. 

The introduction of the 30 MPH speed limit in St Michaels was welcomed and considered a positive outcome. SMVCG were pleased to be associated as a pressure group in this initiative.

The group enjoyed dialogue with other organisations such as Tenterden Chamber of Commerce and the Lions and notably were invited by the Deputy Mayor to participate in planning for the forthcoming Queen’s Jubilee celebrations.

In conclusion we’ve had a good year, grown in stature within the community and have a firm base upon which to build and progress a number of initiatives in the coming months.  In keeping with our constitution we continue to be a strong force representing the best interests of the village from a non political perspective.
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